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May 15, 2019 
 
Mr. Steve Lewandowski 
WA State Board for Community and Technical Colleges 
 
In future correspondence please refer to: 
Project Tracking Code:        2018-08-06515 
Property: ASCC 18753 - Cultural Resources Survey for Clark College at Boschma Farms 
Re:          No Historic Properties Affected 
 
Dear Mr. Lewandowski: 
 
Thank you for contacting the Washington State Historic Preservation Officer (SHPO) and Department of 
Archaeology and Historic Preservation (DAHP) regarding the above referenced proposal. Your 
communication on this action has been reviewed on behalf of the SHPO under provisions of Governor s 
Executive Order 05-05.  Our review is based upon documentation provided in your submittal. 
 
First, we agree with the project area of potential effect (APE) as mapped in your documentation. We 
believe that the building located at 266 N 65th Avenue in Ridgefield (Property ID 51557) is NOT ELIGIBLE 
for listing in the National Register of Historic Places. We therefore believe that no historic properties will 
be affected by the current project as proposed to construct a new campus branch of Clark College in this 
location.  As a result of our review, further contact with DAHP on this proposal is not necessary. However, 
if new information about affected resources becomes available and/or the project scope of work changes 
significantly, please resume consultation as our assessment may be revised. Also, if any archaeological 
resources are uncovered during construction, please halt work immediately in the area of discovery and 
contact the appropriate Native American Tribes and DAHP for further consultation. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to review and comment. Please ensure that the DAHP Project Number 
(a.k.a. Project Tracking Code) is shared with any hired cultural resource consultants and is attached to 
any communications or submitted reports. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Holly Borth 
Project Compliance Reviewer 
(360) 586-3533 
holly.borth@dahp.wa.gov 




















































